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December 6, 2018

Ms. Bailey Taylor

Water Division, Enforcement Analyst

Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality
5301 Northshore Drive

North Little Rock, AR 72118-5317

Re: City of Magnolia Quarterly Progress Report
AFIN: 14-00059 NPDES Permit No. AR0043613

Dear Ms. Taylor:

As indicated in the October 23, 2018 quarterly progress report, the Contract for the
sludge removal and disposal has been awarded. The Contractor has made permit
application for the land application site to your office. Per the attached December 4,
2018 email from the Contractor, the land application permit is in the 30 day comment
period and is expected to be approved by February 1, 2019. Considering this delay, the
City is requesting a compliance date extension to July 1, 2019. Construction will begin
immediately upon permit approval and is expected to be completed within 90 days,
thereafter.

If you require additional information, please contact me, Mayor Parnell Vann or Russell
Thomas of the Magnolia Waster Water System.

Sincerely,

A. L. FRANKS ENGINEERING, INC.

e

Anthony L. (AndyJ Franks, P.E.
Principal

CC: Mayor Parnell Vann
Russell Thomas, Magnolia Waste Water

Arxansas CerTiFicaTE oF AuTHORIZATION NumBER 1681
OkLaHoma CerTiFicATE oF AuTHorizaTion Numeer 5503
Texas CenrrtiricaTe oF Recistration Numser F-10338
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October 23, 2018

Ms. Bailey Taylor

Water Division, Enforcement Analyst
Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality
5301 Northshore Drive

North Little Rock, AR 72118-5317

Re: City of Magnolia Quarterly Progress Report
AFIN: 14-00059 NPDES Permit No. AR0043613

Dear Ms. Taylor:

The Utility is continuing to make progress in completing the smoke testing and making
| " service repairs. As previously reported, most of the service line leaks have been a

result of missing caps.

The automatic chemical feed system at the waste water treatment plant is complete and
operational. The Contract for the sludge removal and disposal has been awarded. The
Contractor has made permit application for the land application site to your office.
Construction will begin immediately upon permit approval. Pending permit receipt,
which is beyond our control, the City may require a time extension to the CAP.

If you require additional information, please contact me, Mayor Parnell Vann or Russell
Thomas of the Magnolia Waster Water System.

Sincerely,

A. L. FRANKS ENGINEERING, INC.

o

Anthony L. (Andy) Franks, P.E.
Principal

CC: Mayor Parnell Vann
Russell Thomas, Magnolia Waste Water

Arkansas CerTIFicaTE oF AuTHorizaTion Numeer 1681
OxLaHoma CermiFicaTe oF AutHorization Nuvieer 5503
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Andy Franks

From: "Donnie Rihn" <donnie@drtsands.com>
Date: Tuesday, December 04, 2018 9:43 AM
To: <afranks@alfranksengineering.com>

| Subject:  Magnolia
Just to give you a quick up date on magnolia
We are still waiting on state to approve the permit we are in are last 30 day comment period
| The state is saying we should have are permit by February 1
} Thanks,
Donnie Rihn
} (715)828-9352

12/4/2018 ‘
O
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Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality
5301 Northshore Drive

North Little Rock, AR 72118-5317



